Vincent J. Polowy - Technical Director Mayfield High School

440-413-3580     vinny@vincentmagicproductions.com


Dear Parents,

Your student has signed up to be a member of the Stage Crew for Mayfield High School's production of "Shrek the Musical". This will be the biggest and most elaborate production that we have ever produced. There will be opportunities for students to learn and work in many aspects of technical theater including, set construction, prop design/fabrication, puppet building, painting, lighting, sound, stage management, light board operation, follow spot operation, and more.

That being said, please understand that, with a production this big, we need a lot of time and commitment from your child. We will have regularly scheduled Stage Crew Calls that your child will need to be present for. Most Crew Calls will be during the week, from 6:00 pm until 9:00 pm. We will also hold Crew Calls on Saturdays from 10:00 am until 4:00 pm. As we get closer to April, our Crew Calls will be much more frequent and for longer periods of time. Each student will be given a printed copy of the schedule for each month, prior to the first day of that month. 

For organization and safety reasons, students will be expected to follow the following rules. Please familiarize yourself with these important rules and discuss them with your child so that they are completely clear on what is expected of them.
· Students are expected to attend ALL scheduled Crew Calls. If a student cannot attend a particular Crew Call, they or the parent needs to inform the Technical Director PRIOR to the call time. "No call/No show" will NOT be acceptable.

· Students should arrive in the auditorium 10 minutes prior to the Call Time, so that they can be ready.

· The only entrance to the school that will be utilized by students for Crew Calls is door #21.
· Upon arrival, each student must proceed to the Scene Shop, located backstage, and sign in on the Stage Crew Call Sheet.

· Students are expected to remain for the entirety of each Crew Call, unless prior arrangements have been made with the technical Director.

· Students are to remain in the auditorium or backstage areas and are not to wander into the hallways or other parts of the school. Quite often, we are the only people in the school building and the alarms are set in other areas. A student going to their locker can sometimes trigger the alarm and the police WILL show up. Let's please avoid this at all cost.
· Students should wear clothing that is appropriate to work and paint in. Please bring a sweatshirt, as it is often cold in the Scene Shop and other backstage areas.

· Students are not permitted to be barefoot or wear open-toe shoes at any time. While we are working, there are many materials that can be dangerous. (ie. screws, nails, lumber)

· It is recommended that students are up-to-date on their tetanus shots.

· Absolutely NO cell phone use during Crew Calls. Students may check messages during break periods. However, phones must be kept inside pockets or bags. If an emergency should arise and student needs to contact a parent, they need to check with Technical Director or Assistant Technical Director.

· Students are not to leave the auditorium / backstage areas without permission from the Technical Director or the Assistant Technical Director. This includes using the restroom. While your students are working on the stage or in the backstage areas, they are our responsibility and we take that responsibility very seriously.

·   Each student is expected to clean up after themselves. Paint brushes need to be washed and trash needs to be picked up and thrown away.
· Running and horseplay will not be tolerated.

· Each student is expected to help keep the stage and backstage areas clean and organized, to provide a safe environment for all of us to work in.

· As much as I hate to have to mention this point, I will, as we had an incident two years ago...Theft of any kind will NOT be tolerated.
Again, please take the time to go over these rules with your child. These rules are in place to ensure that everyone remains safe, while working on the production. We try to keep Crew Calls fun and educational, while pursuing our goal of creating a production that everyone can be proud of.
Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at any time.

I am very much looking forward to working with you and your child on this wonderful production!

With my thanks and very best wishes,

Vincent J. Polowy, Technical Director

Mayfield High School  
